
TOWN OF HOWEY-IN-THE-HILLS 

NOTICE OF CLOSED ATTORNEY-CLIENT MEETING 
 

 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, as allowed under Subsection 286.011(8) 

of Florida Statutes, on Monday, July 29, 2024 at 2:00 p.m. the Town of 

Howey-in-the-Hills Town Council will hold a closed Attorney-Client 

Meeting at Town Hall, 101 N. Palm Ave., Howey-in-the-Hills, Florida 

34737 to discuss the following litigation: 

 

McGill v. Town of Howey-In-The-Hills, et al., Case No.: 5:21-cv-

00480-CEH-PRL, U.S. District Court, Middle District of Florida 

 

The Town Council will convene in an open meeting prior to commencement 

of the closed attorney-client session.  The closed session is expected to last 

approximately one hour and will be attended by only Mayor Martha 

MacFarlane, Town Council members Marie Gallelli, George Lehning, David 

Miles, and Renee Lannaman, Town Manager Sean O’Keefe, Town Attorney 

Thomas Wilkes, Outside Legal Counsel Douglas T. Noah, and Certified 

Court Reporter Roberta Turner from Turner Reporting, Inc.  At the 

conclusion of the closed attorney-client session the Town Council meeting 

will be reopened and the Mayor will announce termination of the closed 

session.  The verbatim transcript of the closed session will be a public record 

available for public inspection upon conclusion of the litigation. 

 
The Town of Howey-in-the-Hills complies with the provisions of the 

Americans with Disabilities Act. Individuals with disabilities requiring 

special accommodations or assistance should call the Town of Howey-in-

the-Hills at (352) 324-2290 of such need at least three (3) business days in 

advance. 

Dated this 21st day of July 2024 

John Brock, Town Clerk 

Town of Howey-In-The-Hills, Florida 

 
 


